"At Gagetown School Our Vision Is To Greate Leaders."



Gagetown School

6 Loomcroft Lane Gagetown, NB E5M 1H2 Phone: (506)488-3561

Fax: (506)488-3569

We will empower students to take ownership of their learning and personal development while instilling a sense of curiosity and wonder. We will teach our students respect and responsibility for themselves, each other and the global community

Dr. Monique Allain Principal

Kara Mersereau, Administrative Assistant

Middle Level Soccer!

Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s),

Soccer season is upon us! John, Ron and Stu are once again coaching the team this year and we have been working hard in practices and in a few games! Thank you Coach Tarrel, Coach Samuels and Coach Priest!

As in previous years, we have a co-ed team. We have yet just received a final schedule for the season and we will be competing at the end of the season for the co-ed league banner. Presently, we have practices Mondays and Wednesdays from 2:45-4:00 and these practice times may change because of games. The following list includes the remaining games that have just been confirmed in the latest schedule:

- Wednesday, October 21: HP at Gage (4:45)
- Thursday, October 22: CNCS at Gage (4:30)
- Wednesday, October 28: MEMS at Gage (4:45)
- Friday, October 30: Gage at HP (4:30)

Please note that the games are also posted on the school web-site and if games are to be rescheduled, we will be updating the schedule on a regular basis.

Student responsibility and parent support will be a key aspect this season to ensure a positive experience for all. This means we expect the students to come prepared for practices/games, to have their uniform, shin guards, cleats, water bottle; to show up ON TIME (uniforms must be returned at the end of season); and to have their drives organized prior to the practice or game days. If these expectations are not met, it may result in missed playing time. We ask that you write a note of contact one of the coaches if your child is going to miss a practice due to an appointment. We feel the practices are the most important part of improving skill development.

Parents, we ask your support in driving your child and possibly other students to and from the games. Students and parents are responsible for scheduling their own drive to and from games <u>BEFORE</u> the day of the practice and games. We recognize that transportation may be a challenge for some of you and hope that this will not result in your child not being able to participate. To help reduce this barrier, if some of you are able to drive other players, you are asked to contact the school office as a short form is required. Thank you to parents who have already completed and submitted the Volunteer Driver Sign-off form as this <u>must</u> be completed before driving any other players.

We also want to take this opportunity to remind all students that participating in sports or in any clubs at Gagetown School is a privilege. Even though we never want to "take this away" from the students, they must first of all understand that their academic efforts and positive behaviour enable them to participate in extra-curricular activities. We ask that you, as a parent, reinforce this with your child.

Please fill out the section below forward to a great season! © Ms. Allain	and have your child return it to Ms. Mersereau by	y Thursday, October15th. We're looking
I	, parent/guardian of	(student's name) have read
the letter. As a parent, I will al	so remind my child of the expectations of being	g an "Eagle" and representing Gagetown
School in an extra-curricular lea	gue.	